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After several decades of faithful service 
“The King’s Highway” failed to recover 
from a lingering illness brought on mainly 
by a change in denominational climate be- 
cause of merger with the Wesleyan Method- 
ist Church. With deep regret, delegates of 
the Atlantic Conference convening at Beu- 
lah Camp Grounds voted to retire the elder- 
ly statesman with honors, and proposed a 
conference news bulletin of approximate 
size to replace the valiant warrior. 

In all seriousness, as the retiring editor, 
I wish to speak words of appreciation for 
the ministry of “The Highway” during these 
many years. Since the early days of our 
founding, it has declared our doctrines, pro- 
moted our programs and recorded news of 
interest to our people. For many who have 
moved to other areas, it has provided a 
means of communication with former 
friends and places still fresh in their me- 
mory. We are grateful for all our subscrib- 
ers and hasten to add, that much of what 
“The Highway’ has been will be incorpor- 
ated in the proposed conference bulletin. 
According to plan the new paper will be 
published monthly beginning in September, 
from the conference office in Saint John. 
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The subscription price is $1.00, and all re- 
newals to the Highway will be honored and 
transfered to the new mailing list. From 
this date on, all correspondence should be 
sent to The Atlantic Conference, Wesleyan 
Methodist Church, 46 Princess St., Saint 
John, N. B. 

Although “The Wesleyan Methodist” is 
now our denominational voice and merits 
our fullest support, we still need communi- 
cation and information on the conference 
level. It is only proper that we retain a 
special place in our hearts for ‘The High- 
way”, yet be realistic and progressive 
enough to meet the challenge of a new era. 
To “The King’s Highway” a heartfelt Au Re- 
voir. To the new conference bulletin, Bon 
Voyage. 

CONFERENCE — ECHOES 

Conference elected by ballot the following 
delegates to General and Merging Confer- 
ence to be held in Anderson, Indiana, next 
June: 

Ministerial Delegates Lay Delegates 

H.R. Ingersoll Mrs. H.R. Ingersoll 
B.C. Cochrane Stora W. Emmett 
N.E. Trafton H.G. McCrea 
S.E. Cameron Jack Fancy 
AD Cann Mrs. B.C. Cochrane 

W.L. Fernley Edward Smith 
J.A. Moses Olin Hillman 
F.A. Dunlop William Gallagher 
K.E. Gorman William LaPointe 

Substitute Delegates 

Mrs. N.E. Trafton 
Frank Balser 

Substitute Delegates 

G.R. Symonds 
M.W. Bagley 

Rev. N. E. Trafton presented a report for 
the Highway Committee, and recommended 
that the KING'S HIGHWAY be replaced by 
a Conference Paper which would be publish- 
ed monthly from the Conference office, 46 
Princess Street, Saint John, N. B. A motion 
was sustained that the recommendation be 
adopted, and that the Conference Paper 
Committee be delegated authority to name 
the publication. 

A motion prevailed that “We recommend 
that ministers and their wives transfer their 
membership to the church where they are 
pastoring, or residing, as the case may be.” 

The Conference voted to express deep 
© appreciation to Mr. William Trafton for his 
generous donation of time and money to- 
ward improvements on the interior of the 
tabernacle at Beulah Camp. 

The Conference voted to express appre- 
ciation to Joe and Wiley MacDowell for 
their fine work at the Jones Cottage. 


